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Dear Parents

This academic year marks the 90th anniversary of the School and yesterday provided us with the
opportunity to celebrate all that the School has achieved during that time. It was wonderful to see so
many of you in attendance and to get the chance to gather as a whole community, from Nursery
right up to Year 8, for one event.

We are incredibly proud of Town Close and all that it stands for and we look to the future with the
same ambition and drive of the last 90 years. Great schools evolve over time and this has definitely
been the case with Town Close, with the latest evolution epitomised by our thoughts around how we
could mark the occasion. 

By giving a tree to all the children and staff in the school, it allowed us to capture the moment in a
unique way, playing to the increasing importance we wish to place on the environment and
sustainability.

While there is no doubt that our birthday celebration was a key moment in the last week, there has
been a great deal happening elsewhere. Last Saturday saw us gathering on the front lawn for the
PTA Summer Social, another wonderful event that allowed parents and staff to enjoy a night of
music, food and excellent company. My sincere thanks to all involved in helping to make the evening
as fun as it was.

Throughout the course of the week, there has been a plethora of events taking place. Our first chick
was born yesterday down in Pre Prep while Year 1 performed their first music concert since the
pandemic. Year 2 visited the Ihsan Mosque while Year 3 had a visit from the Geology lab, where
they were able to explore the properties of rocks.

Year 7 went on a walking tour of Norwich today while Year 7 and 8 had a trip to watch Six at the
Theatre Royal last Friday evening.

There have been many sporting fixtures with some fine inter school results as well as impressive
showings at tournaments, with the highlight being the Under 11 boys getting crowned County
Champions.

I hope you all enjoy a wonderful half term and I look forward to seeing you all after the break.

With best wishes
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